
PARISH Contacts 
Fr Michael Kwiatkowski  204-996-1310 
Fr Edward Kwiatkowski   204-250-5210 
Subdeacon Antin Sloboda 204-361-5071 
Cantor: Dave Hrehirchuk  204-669-2068 
Readers, Rosary & Ushers: 204-667-8866 
Facility Rentals: 204.880.1334 
Sacristans: Vadym Purtov 204-960-9027 
Council Chair: Curtis Shupenia 204-668-2475 
Property Management Chair: 
                   Mike Kowalchuk  204-663-5363 
Catechism: Pat Sirski 204-453-7678 
Altar Servers - Ihor Purtov 204-417-9024 
Young Adults - President: Damon 204-667-1944 
Brotherhood - Ron Aftanas 204-661-0025 
U.C. Women’s League - President: 
          Margaret Chemerika 204-667-1905 
Seniors - Elsie Taylor 204-257-1630 
Social Club:  Milly Manitowich 204-668-8757 
Perogy Hotline: 204-667-6304 
HAVE A CONCERN? WANT TO GET MORE  
INVOLVED? LET US KNOW! 

FOR A HOSPITAL VISIT, CALL THE CLERGY 
DIRECTLY -  Please don’t procrastinate. If some 

one is taken to hospital let your priest know. Its 
quite unfair to wait until the person can not 

communicate or receive Holy Communion. Its 
called Anointing of the Sick - not “last rites”  

Holy Eucharist Ukrainian Catholic Parish 
Українська Католицька Парафія 

Пресвятої Євхаристії  
Web: www.HolyEucharist.info 

Church: 505 Watt St. - ‘corner of Watt & Munroe’ 
Office: 460 Munroe Ave. Winnipeg, MB R2K 1H4 
Hours: Monday - Friday, 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM 

Tel: 204.667.8866     
Email: heparish@gmail.com 

Fax: 204.668.2024     
Parish Auditorium: 505 Watt St.  

Tel: 204.654.4786 
Parish Centre: 460 Munroe Ave.  

Tel: 204.661.5240 
Remember to visit www.archeparchy.ca website for 

news and information. 

LITURGICAL SERVICE SCHEDULE 
Divine Liturgy — Божественна Літургія 

Sunday - Неділя* 
10:00 am - English/Ukrainian/Українська - Summer 
                  Schedule 

    Weekdays - Будні  (see inside page) 
Confessions - Сповідь - Prior to every Divine Liturgy                   
Baptisms - Хрещення - Contact the pastor 
Weddings - Вінчання - Contact the pastor  
                         at least 6 months in advance 

* occasionally subject to change—see back page 
 

To request a Divine Liturgy or other service, please call the Parish 
Office. 

     17 June 2018     17 Червня 2018 р.  

OUR PARISH IS 100! 

HOLY EUCHARIST BOOK STORE 
A wide range of spiritual and inspirational reading… Many beautiful gift ideas for Birthdays, Weddings, First 
Communion, Baptisms… cards, Icons, Rosaries, Chotky & Crosses. GIFT CERTIFICATES AVAILABLE! 

For More Information Contact Liz at 204.334.2081

Feast of all the Saints of Ukraine 

! ! 
There are countless studies that tell us how important fathers are in the lives of every 
person - from childhood, on throughout adult life. Sometimes fathers are not around, 
because they are afraid of growing up and they run, or they become so goal-oriented 
that they put work, career and achievements before their family. Also, yes, fathers 
pass from this life and the Lord provides their children the grace of fatherhood in 
some other way, perhaps through other individuals. There are also countless quotes 
available that talk about how important and wonderful fathers are (or could/need to 

be). Some are witty, like that attributed to Mark Twain, “When I was a boy of fourteen, my father was 
so ignorant I could hardly stand to have the old man around. But when I got to be twenty-one, I was 
astonished at how much he had learned in seven years.” (i.e. as Twain matured, he realized how wrong 
he was about his father) or from the perspective of a Father, “Being a father has been, without a doubt, 
my greatest source of achievement, pride and inspiration. Fatherhood has taught 
me about unconditional love, reinforced the importance of giving back and taught 
me how to be a better person.” (Naveen Jain). Then the Lord Himself alludes to 
fatherly characteristics…. He says in Psalm 103:13 that if you want to know how 
loving of a Father God is, look at  the love of an earthly father to get some idea… 
“As a father has compassion on his children, so the LORD has compassion on 

those who fear Him.” Lord God, let all fathers know how much they 
are loved and let them know how much we need their love.  

Ask how YOU can help make our Centenary AWESOME! ASK!  



BLUE MARIAN 
 (Side Altar lamp) 

(June 17 - June 23, 2018) 
Many Blessings and good 

Health for Lorraine Syr and 
family, By Cousin Eleanor 

Smallwood 

RED SAVIOUR   
 (Side Altar lamp)  

(June 17 - June 23, 2018) 
 

The late +John Lewandosky, 
by the Family  

The Miraculous Icon will be in the 
home of {OPEN}. 

this week. 
Please  Evelyn Tymchak 204-667-6791 

today to have this beautiful Icon in your home. 

Жертводавство  
“

1. Envelopes   $1330.00 

2. Vigil Lights/Lamps $57.15 
3. Open $5.00 
4. Hall Donation $250.00 
5. Property Maintenance $50.00 

  Total this week $1692.15 

News... from the Holy Eucharist Busy Fingers Knitting 
Group 

Our next meeting will be on Monday, June 18,  2018 from 
10:00 am to 12:00 pm. Everyone Welcome!!!! 

UKRAINIAN PARK CAMP “a Camper’s Guide to the Galaxy” will be 
held from July 1—8, Grades 6—10 and July 8—15, K—Grade 6. 
Applications are available at www.archeparchy.ca (under 
Ministries and in all parishes and catholic schools. For more 
information call 204-669-3666 or 204 294-2276 or email: 
zenova@mymts.net  
Please note: all campers you must fill in a form to qualify for 
funding by the Parish NO LATER than June 15, 2018, any 
applications received after this date will not be accepted. 

100th Anniversary Committee NEWS!!! 
Exciting events are starting to take place...but we will need the 

help of all our Parishioners. The next 100th Anniversary 
Committee meeting will be in the near future...please watch 

bulletin for updates. 

TICKETS are going FAST...please see the parish 
office 204-667-8866 or  

Elsie Kozak 204– 663-6506 for your tickets… 
don’t wait or you may be too late!!!!! 

 On Sunday morning, June 17th, after the 10AM 
Liturgy please come downstairs for a 10-minute 
presentation about the Alpha program, which will 
run in our parish this fall.  

If you have decided already that you want to join, then don’t 
wait till August with your registration: do it today! 
To register fill out a short form that is available in the church 
entrance and deposit it in the nearby Alpha box or simply 
send an email with your name, age, and telephone number to 
sloboda107@gmail.com  
More information about the program can be obtained or by 
contacting Antin Sloboda at sloboda107@gmail.com  / tel: 
204 361 5071. 

To
d

ay!! 

Ukrainian Canadian Congress Manitoba Provincial Council Summer Job 
Opportunity for Students! Summer Assistants-PT(30 hrs/week-8 weeks) 
-The Ukrainian Canadian Congress - Manitoba Provincial Council (UCC-
MPC) is seeking dynamic and highly motivated summer students with 
broad sets of skills to support the our work of strengthening Ukrainian 
Canadian community life in Manitoba.  

The positions are open to all returning post-secondary students with a 
desire to earn career-related work experience. Looking to hire two 
qualified individuals immediately. The jobs will entail helping with 
various UCC-MPC projects throughout the summer, communications 
and office work, assisting with Kyiv Ukraine Pavilion at Folkorama and 
duties as assigned .  

The successful candidates should have good computer skills and be able 
to work independently. Ability to do graphic design work is an asset. 
Some evening and weekend work will be required. Under the terms of 
the program, applicants must have a legal right to work in Canada and 
to be students returning to high school or a post-secondary institution in 
September 2018 and between the ages of 15-30. The place of work will 
be in Winnipeg, Manitoba. Interested students are invited to send their 
resumes to COMMUNICATIONS@UCCMB.CA 

Manitoba’s Award Winning 

PASSION PLAY 
July 7 & 8, 2018 

July 13, 14 & 15, 2018 
Tickets—Adult $18-Advance or $20 at the gate 
                 Youth 12/under—$10  
For more information or tickets purchases call 
1-888-264-2038 or visit www.passionplay.ca 



LITURGY INTENTIONS 

There are really few gifts that one can offer anyone that would 
even compare to a Eucharistic Divine Liturgy for their intention. 
If we understand the awesome Sacrament, we realize that 
whole “gift” is Christ-God Himself “it is You Who offer and You 
Who are offered!”. That is why requesting that a Divine Liturgy 
be offered for someone is VERY special and to have a Divine 
Liturgy offered for you or a loved one is an encounter with God. 
Now, when there were more priests available (e.g. filled 
monasteries) then it was easy to “book” a Liturgy. However, in 
our day, it is not always that easy to get the day and time that 
one wants. However, on weekdays it is possible to have a 
Liturgy offered specifically for a particular intention (a person, a 
family, an event, a request, etc.). [Although we want to always 
remember that Divine Liturgies are always public and anyone of the Faithful may attend and 
participate] On Sundays and major feast-days, however, the parish priest is obliged to offer one 
Divine Liturgy for all the parishioners! Now, if there is more than one Divine Liturgy offered on such a 
day, then a second (and third) Liturgy may be offered for another requested intention. Now, this is 
also possible if there is more than one priest celebrating at the Altar at the Liturgy. How so? The 
main celebrant is offering “his” Divine Liturgy for the people, but then one of the concelebrating 
priests may offer “his” intention for a special request. He may or may not be able to announce the 
requested intention aloud during the Liturgy (depending on the circumstances), but whether he does 
or not – his intention for the Liturgy is for the request that he was given. Cards are available from the 
parish office to inform individuals that a Divine Liturgy was or will be offered at Holy Eucharist 
Church for them or their loved one.  Can a Divine Liturgy be requested outside the regular Liturgy 
times? Yes, but that must be arranged with one of the local priests of the parish and that would 
depend on his availability and other conditions. 

WE WANT TO HEAR YOUR STORY! 

This year our “Coffee Houses” will be occasions to tell and to hear stories about the 100-year history 

of Holy Eucharist Parish! They can be accounts about big events (Bishop’s visit) and big projects 

(building the churches and parish centre). They can be stories of the organizations. Hopefully many 

will be personal stories “when our family first came to the parish”… “when I was an altar boy”… 

“Once Fr Bozyk…” “I remember when we said farewell to Fr. Shpytkowsky….” Our Sunday Coffee 

Houses were NEVER about the food, but always about the 

PEOPLE and FELLOWSHIP and they will continue to be so. 

Oh, there will be some coffee and pastries, but the new highlight 

will be the person(s) at the microphone who will open a memory 

or even a heretofore unknown story about our parish. Start 

thinking now about what you would like to share. If you want to 

bring pictures or books, you can do that too. Start calling the 

parish office now to volunteer and perhaps even propose a 

Sunday. We imagine that even numbers of people could speak 

each time – sharing one or two stories. We will try to record the 

sharing and maybe post some on YouTube or our website. Let’s do this!  

Proposed coffee house dates are as follows: September 16 & 30, October 14 & 28, November 18 & 25 and 
December 2 & 16. If you would like to book your family in for one of these dates please call the Parish office 
at 204-667-8866. 



The world-renowned Alpha program that focuses on foundations of 
Christian faith is coming to Holy Eucharist Parish this coming fall. The 
program runs from September 5th till October 31st every Wednesday 
6:00 PM to 8:30 PM.   

Youth and adults are welcome to join. Alpha is free of charge, but spaces 
are limited.  

To register fill out a short form that is available at the church entrance 
and then deposit it in the nearby Alpha box or simply send an email with your name, age, and 
telephone number to sloboda107@gmail.com 

More information about the program can be obtained on our parish website 
HolyEucharist.info or by contacting Subdeacon Antin Sloboda at sloboda107@gmail.com  

tel: 204 361 5071. 

Join the Prison Fellowship of Holy Eucharist Parish. 
Now available opportunities for ministry at the Headingley 
Correctional Centre. 

To join the fellowship 
group or to learn 
more about it please 
contact 
Sub-deacon Antin Sloboda tel: 1 204 361 5071; 
email: sloboda107@gmail.com 

To all Parishioners: We 

would love to compile a 

cook book in honor of our 

100th Anniversary. All 

those who are interested in 

entering their favorite 

recipes into our 100th 

Anniversary cook book, 

please do so as soon as 

possible. Remember, if you 

would like to enter a recipe 

in honor of a loved one who has  passed, please, also 

include a brief bio and picture along with the recipe. 

For more information please contact Shirley at 204-668-

1485. If you would like to pick up blank recipe cards for 

submission or drop off full cards please do so at the 

Parish office. 

Thanks to everyone for the monetary donations, 

silent auction prizes and support for the “Benefit 

Social” that was held in my honor to help me get 

back on my feet since losing my home and farm in 

the devastating fires on April 29, 2018! 

Thanks again for all your support. Allen Evanchyshin  

(Brother of Mavis Kaluzny) 

IMMACULATE HEART OF MARY SCHOOL 

GRADUATION 2018 
is holding its 2018 Graduation ceremonies on 

Thursday 26 June 2018 
The day begins with the Divine Liturgy at 1:30 

PM at Sts. Volodymyr & Ol'ha Metropolitan Cathe-
dral (115 McGregor Street) Winnipeg. 

The Graduation Dinner will take place later in the after-
noon at the School. 

For more information CONTACT the school. 

Gardenton Ukrainian Festival 
Saturday July 14, 2018 

From 11:30 am to 7:00 pm 
Admission $10.00 at the gate 

 

mailto:sloboda107@gmail.com
http://ihms.mb.ca/
http://ihms.mb.ca/contact


Events in the Parish and Around the Archeparchy - Participate! Support! Get Active! Attend! 
Sunday, June 17, 2018 - Father’s Day 
Friday, June 22, 2018 - 10:30 am—Bethania Care Home 
Thursday, June 28, 2018 -  7:00 pm - Pastoral Council Meeting - Parish Auditorium 
July 8 - 58th Annual Knights of Columbus International Peace Garden Field Mass.  

Aug 5-11 - Folklorama - Ukraine -Kyiv Pavilion, Maples Collegiate, 1330 Jefferson Avenue. Visit website: 
www.folklorama.ca  

Aug 12-18 - Folklorama - Spirit of Ukraine Pavilion, Soul Sanctuary, 2050 Chevrier Blvd. Visit website: 
www.folklorama.ca  

SECURE YOUR LITTLE PIECE OF UKRAINIAN PARK 
PARADISE! The Hamptons? The Gatineau Hills? 

Seech Lake? Forget those supposed luxury 
getaways when luxury 

waits for you at Ukrainian 
Park! Trailer lots are now 
available for lease! If you 

require additional 
information you can 

contact Peter Muzyka or 
the Chancery Office (204-338-7801 ext. 0 or 3) for 

additional information.  

 UKRAINIAN-KYIV PAVILION is starting its volunteer 
recruitment drive for Folklorama 2018. This year, 
Ukrainian-Kyiv Pavilion will run during the first week of 
Folklorama (Aug. 5 to 11) and will be located at Maples 
Collegiate (1330 Jefferson Ave, ) Pavilion set up will take 
place from July 30th—Aug. 3rd. Pavilion take down will 
take place on Monday, Aug. 13th. If you are interested in 
volunteering, please contact us at 
volunteers@kyivpavilion.ca. Please note that volunteers 
must sign up by Monday, July 23rd.  

  
  

2018 “Bursary Application Forms” Canon Luhovy Assembly of 
the Knights of Columbus has created an Education 
Foundation. The purpose of the Foundation is to provide 
financial assistance to Ukrainian Catholic students who 
are enrolled in post secondary institutions, seminaries or 
private Catholic secondary school program. Please 
encourage eligible members of your parish to apply. 
Bursary Application Forms are available from the parish 
office. Deadline is September 30th, 2018. 

TODAY:CELEBRATION OF LIFE AND REMEMBRANCE 
THROUGH PRAYER, REFLECTION, MUSIC AND SONG . 
“Celebrating and Remembering you Dad, With Love” on 
Sunday, June17, at 2pm. at GREEN ACRES MEMORIAL 
GARDENS CHAPEL No 1 Hwy East at #1 – Green Acres 
Lane All Are welcome. Refreshments following the Cele-
bration. For more info call: 204 –237 -7899  

Wednesday, June 27, 2018 
Annual Feast Day & Celebration of 
Bishop and Martyr Blessed Vasyl 
Velychkovsky, which will take place at 
St. Joseph’s Ukrainian Catholic Church 
and the Bishop Velychkovsky Martyr 
Shrine located at 250 Jefferson Ave. 
This all day event will begin at 9:00 
am and conclude approximately 9:00 
pm. 
We extend a warm invitation to 
celebrate our Feast day! 

SENIORS' BUS TRIP 
Come and join us for a fun day 
trip to Kenora on Wednesday, 
July 18th. Trip includes a stop at 
Falcon Lake, on to Kenora and a 
hot lunch on the SS Kenora which 

includes a cruise around the islands. A stop for ice 
cream on our way back. Price is $80.00 per person 
and includes all of the above. Contact Elsie Taylor at 
204-257-1630 or Bernice Hrehirchuk  
at 204-669-2068 if interested. And bring a friend. 

Ukrainian Day in the PARK—June 27, 2018 
It’s the Goldeyes 4th annual Ukrainian Celebration – 
sponsored by Pratts Wholesale Food Service and The 
Winnipeg Sun. Celebrate Ukrainian Culture with the 
Goldeyes featuring the Hoosli Ukrainian Male Chorus, 
Troyanda Ukrainian Dance Ensemble and zabava band 
Budmo! 
Four dollars from every ticket sold will be donated to the 
Shevchenko Foundation in support of Ukrainian Canadian Culture 
Development when you use the Promo Code “Ukraine.” 
All those interested please contact the Winnipeg Goldeyes 
directly at  204-982-2273. 

The Family of Anastazja Bakan would like to thank Father 

Michael for the beautiful funeral services, the UCWLC who 

stood honor guard, Lesia Sianchuk and David Hrehirchuk for 

their voices, to all the ladies that baked such delicious 

dainties, Lillian, Elaine, Penny, Paulina, & Carlene for the 

flowers and to all the Parishioners for their love and 

condolences during this time of loss. The Bakan Family 

New Feast of Our Lady of Perpetual Help – First Sunday of July…. 

       The text of the decree issued by the Father and Head of the Ukrainian Catholic Church, 
His Beatitude, Sviatoslav in December 2017. In it, he confirms and proclaims the decision of 
the Synod of Bishops to establish the Feast of Our Lady of Perpetual Help to be celebrated 
annually on the first Sunday of July. 



 

Date 

Time Epistle/Gospel  
Readings 

Intention 

June 17, 2018 
4th Sunday - All Saints of 
Rus-Ukraine   Father’s Day 

10:00 am 
 
 
11:00 am 

Ep. Rom. 6:18-23 
Gp. Mt. 8: 5-13 
 
Baptism 

For All Parishioners/+Stanley Evanyshyn (3 
yrs.), By Ollie, Cathy & Teresa  
 
Sloane Lohre 

Monday 
June 18, 2018 
Martyr Leontius 

10:00 am 
 

Rom. 12: 4-5, 15-21 

Gp.  Mt. 12: 9-13 

+John Lewandosky, by The family  

Tuesday 
June 19, 2018  
Apostle Jude 

9:00 am Ep. Jude. 1:1-10 
Gp. Jn. 14: 21-24 

+Shirley Haarsma, by Joan Lewandosky & 
Henry Kuzia  

Wednesday 
June 20, 2018 
Priest Martyr Methodius 

9:00 am 

 
 

Ep. Rom. 14: 9-18 
Gp. Mt. 12: 14-16; 22-30 
 

+Anna Bakan, by the UCWLC  
 
 

 

Thursday  
June 21, 2018 
Martyr Julian 

9:00 am 
 

Ep. Rom. 15: 17-29 
Gp. Mt. 12: 46-13:3 

Blessings for all our Aboriginal brothers and 
sisters  

Friday 
June 22, 2018 
Martyr Eusebius 

9:00 am 
 

Ep. Rom. 16: 1-16 
Gp. Mt. 13: 4-9 

+Stella Laskowich, by Helen Mazur  

Saturday 
June 23, 2018 
Martyr Agrippina 

9:00 am 
 

Ep. Rom. 16: 1-16 
Gp. Mt. 13: 4-9 
 

+Sylvia Yaremko 40 days, by the family  

June 24, 2018 
5th Sunday after Pentecost 
Nativity John the Baptist 

10:00 am 
 
 

 

Ep. Rom. 10:1-10 
Gp. Mt. 8: 28-9:1 
 
 

For All Parishioners 
 
 

                                        Schedule of Liturgies - Розпорядок Богослужінь 

PLEASE DO THIS! Please VISIT or if you can’t then at least CALL: 
Mary Schurko, Alice Lapka, Steve Romas, Katherine Hoffman, Betty Soloway, Nadia Kozoris, Leonard Rybak, 
Vera Werbeniuk, Teresa Letwin, Mary Kuz, Mike  & Sandra Rychlicki, Marilyn Langan, Courtney Smerechynski 
Amber Meadows: Walter Drewniak, Walter Babiniec   
Holy Family: Ollie Smerek, Nell Lupyrypa, Mary Horbal, Irene Omeniuk, Bill Simcoe, Helen Babiniec , Jennie Huchko, 
Anne Wach  Middle Church: Olga Hnatiuk, Margaret Sawchuk    
Riverview Health Centre: Pearl Tymofichuk Irene Baron Eden Personal Care Home: Liz Simcoe 
Deer Lodge Centre: Mary Kozubniak Maples Personal Care Home: Joe Ewanochko, Edward Berezuk   
Windsor Park Place: Sandra Rybachok   Convalescent Home of Winnipeg: Tom Bodie  

SUNDAY LECTORS & EXTRAORDINARY 
EUCHARSTIC MINISTERS 

GREETERS & USHERS SACRISTY & ACOLYTES 
(Only the leader is mentioned, 
ALL ARE ALWAYS WELCOME!) 

Sunday June 17 L - Sd. A. Sloboda E. Kozak 

L. Deptuch  

S - V. Purtov 
A - I. Purtov 

Sunday June 24 L - D. Rewniak 
EEM - A. Tataryn 
 

 

A. Rybak 
Jean Prociuk 
 

A - C. Rewniak 
 
 


